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16th July 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Thank you for your patience and understanding while we have been organising our classes for September 
2020. Our teachers in Foundation will again be Mr Saxton and Mr Young and we are pleased to inform you 
that your child will be in (information given in original letters to individual parents). 
 

Meet the Teacher Opportunity  
Although we have been unable to provide the usual transition experiences for our new learners, we are 
delighted to be able to offer a ‘Meet the Teacher’ session on Friday 4th September.  This will provide a 
chance for you to meet the Year F team on our school site.  You and your child are invited to join in a 20 
minute story telling activity from the class teacher in an outdoor space.  Following this, the children only will 
be invited into the school with their teacher for 25 minutes to take part in a few activities together in their 
new classroom.   
 

You are welcome to wait for your child in the car park area whilst they are with their teacher. We ask that 
only one parent accompanies their child to or from the school to help implement appropriate social 
distancing for all adults and children. 
 

Meet the Teacher - Friday 4th September 

Group 2 – FS and FY 
 
1st Apr to 31st August Birthday 

11:00 - 11:45am 
There will be a member of our Year F team to welcome you 
from 10:55am by the Parent Carpark off Cornelius Drive. 

Group 1 – FS and FY 
 
1st Sept to 31st March Birthday 

1:30pm - 2:15pm 
There will be a member of our Year F team to welcome you 
from 1:25pm by the Parent Carpark off Cornelius Drive. 

 

We hope you will all be able to join us on the 4th as this will be a great opportunity for the children to at least 
have some experience of the school before they start on the 14th September.  
 

Home Visits 
Other than this additional ‘Meet the Teacher’ opportunity, we are planning to go ahead with our induction 
arrangements as shared in your registration packs.  As a result of this year’s unsettling events, we feel that 
our home visits will be even more crucial to the children’s transition, allowing them the opportunity to meet 
their teacher and LSA in a known environment and to ask any questions that they, or you, may have.  
 

The home visits will take place between Monday 7th and Friday 11th September; unfortunately, due to 
the tight schedules for these visits, we are unable to swap or change any dates/times allocated.  We will be 
sending an email to you in the next few days to advise the date and time of your home visit. 
 

We hope you have found the Year F 2020 information on our website useful: 
https://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+F+2020&pid=131 We will include you in our 
whole school communications regarding our wraparound care, end of term newsletter and general 
arrangements for the new year, to be sent out before Wednesday 22nd July. 
 

We look forward to welcoming you to Queen’s Inclosure Primary School and can’t wait to see you all in 
September.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 

Mrs J Allen 
Headteacher 

http://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/
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